
UNM Student Publications Board Meeting 
Friday, February 9, 2007 

University Honors, Room 16 
 
 
Present:  Leslie Donovan (Chair), Stephanie Martin, Margi Miranda 
 
Ex-Officio:  Jim Fisher, Riley Bauling, Monika Dziamka, Scott Frank 
 
Also Present:  Carolyn Souther 
 
Absent:  Matt Beck, Kate Nash, VB Price, Chris Downs, Bob Gassaway, ASUNM president 
representative 
 
Leslie Donovan called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. 
 
Donovan asked for a review of the minutes from December 1, 2006 meeting.  Margi Miranda made a 
motion to accept the minutes.  Stephanie Martin seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
 
Donovan asked Scott Frank to report on Best Student Essays.  Frank said a few copies of the fall 2006 
issue are still available.  He said he has received three submissions for the spring 2007 issue.  He said the 
submission deadline is March 2.  Frank said he is working on getting the BSE Web page updated.  
 
Donovan asked Monika Dziamka to report on Conceptions Southwest.  Dziamka said she and her staff 
have chosen the literature to be included in the magazine.  She said there will be 24 poems, 10 fictions 
pieces and two non-fiction works.  She said there will be prizes for top submissions in different 
categories.  She said she also has many photo submissions.  Dziamka said she expects CSW to go to press 
by the first week in April.  She said the CSW Web site is almost completed.  Dziamka said she is working 
on getting the CSW application completed for GPSA budget proposal.  She said she plans to set up a 
booth in the SUB to sell back issues.   
 
Donovan asked Riley Bauling to report on the Daily Lobo.  Bauling said that he has been working with 
the C&J Department to create an internship for students. He said the student interns would earn 3 credits 
per semester.  He said they would be required to write five articles every two weeks.  Bauling said he felt 
that the Daily Lobo did a great job covering the UNM Presidential candidates.  Stephanie Martin thanked 
Riley for the GPSA coverage this year in the Lobo.  Jim Fisher asked Bauling if there were any good 
Daily Lobo editor candidates for next year. Bauling said that there is at least one. 
 
Donovan asked Fisher to give the Daily Lobo financial report.  Fisher said through December 2006 
revenue has increased by $25,000 compared to last year.  He said that the Lobo will probably break even 
by the end of the year.   
 
Donovan asked for a discussion regarding the editors selection schedule.  Board members discussed their 
available dates and when they would not be on campus.  The discussion included the decision to change 
the Daily Lobo application deadline to March 30.  Donovan said that Daily Lobo editor candidates will be 
interviewed on April 6. Carolyn Souther said that Banner ID numbers should replace student’s social 
security numbers Banner ID on the editor application forms. 
 
Donovan asked if there was any new business.  Margi Miranda said that ASUNM is having a blood drive 
in the SUB on Feb 14 from 8:30a.m to 3 p.m. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m. 


